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ACTION REQUESTED:
Approve the award of RFQ Work Order 21-012-0.A.00-TED, Construction Engineering - Sylvan Circle
and East Porter Avenue Utility and Roadway Improvements, to Thomas Engineering Group, LLC for
an amount not to exceed $297,055.92 and for a 16-month term

DEPARTMENT: Transportation, Engineering and Development

SUBMITTED BY: William J. Novack, Director/City Engineer

BOARD/COMMISSION REVIEW:
NA

BACKGROUND:
In February 2024, the Transportation, Engineering, and Development Business Group (TED) issued
RFQ Work Order 21-012.0.A.00-TED, Construction Engineering - Sylvan Circle and East Porter
Avenue Utility and Roadway Improvements. The purpose of this RFQ is to provide construction
engineering services for the Sylvan Circle and East Porter Avenue Utility and Roadway
Improvements project. This RFQ utilized TED’s approved phase III consultant engineering services
shortlist.

DISCUSSION:

Advertisement Date:  2/2/2024 Notices Sent:  5
Opening Date:  2/16/2024 Planholders:  20

Proposals Received:  2

Bids were received from the following vendors:

Vendor Name Proposed Cost

Thomas Engineering Group, LLC $297,055.92

Engineer’s Estimate $300,000.00

TranSystems $350,571.66

Staff has evaluated both proposals and recommends retaining the services of Thomas Engineering
Group, LLC to conduct the phase III construction inspection services for the project.

The term of the contract is from the date of award through final completion date of July 19, 2025, to
allow time for final documentation following construction completion in May 2025.
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FISCAL IMPACT:
CIP#: SC259

Construction engineering services for the Sylvan Circle and East Porter Avenue Utility and Roadway
Improvements project (SC259) are expensed in the Architect and Engineering Services and the
Infrastructure account listed below. In 2024, the Capital Projects Fund has $176,000 budgeted for
construction engineering and the Water Capital Fund has an additional $64,000 budgeted for
construction engineering services related to SC259. The total budget for construction engineering
services related to SC259 in 2024 is $240,000. Although the majority of work is planned to be
completed in 2024, it is likely the full construction engineering expense will not be realized until 2025,
which has an additional $60,000 planned for expenses related to SC259. The requested award can
be accommodated within the full project budget.

Account Number Fund Description Total Budget Amount

30282200-531301 Capital Projects Fund $3,225,010

41252000-531301 Water Capital Fund $7,171,909
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